
I BALDWIN STREET, 
MONTPELIER, VT 05633-5701 

PHONE: (802) 828-2295 
FAX: (802) 828-2483 

STATE OF VERMONT 
JOINT FISCAL OFFICE 

MEMORANDUM 

To: 	James Reardon, Commissioner of Finance & Management 

From: 	Nathan Lavery, Fiscal Analyst 

Date: 	November 7, 2008 

Subject: 	JFO #2342 

No Joint Fiscal Committee member has requested that the following item be held for 
review: 

JFO #2342 — $10,000 grant from the National Alcohol Beverage Control 
Association to the Department of Liquor Control. These grant monies will cover filming 
and editing costs for two educational films as well as printing costs of a new student 
workbook. 
[JFO received 10/08/08] 

In accordance with 32 V.S.A. §5, the requisite 30 days having elapsed since this item was 
submitted to the Joint Fiscal Committee, the Governor's approval may now be considered 
final. We ask that you inform the Secretary of Administration and your staff of this 
action. 

cc: 	Michael Hogan, Commissioner 

VT LEG 237736.v1 
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STATE OF VERMONT 
GRANT ACCEPTANCE FORM 

GRANT SUMMARY: 	This grant is to create new training materials for alcohol servers 
and sellers. Current training materials are over 10 years old. 

TITLE OF GRANT: 	2008 NABCA Educational Award 

FEDERAL CATALOG No.: N/A 

GRANTOR / DONOR: 	National Alcohol Beverage Control Association (NABCA) 
4401 Ford Avenue, Suite 700 
Alexandria, Virginia 22302-1473 

DATE: 	 9/11/08 

DEPARTMENT: 	 Liquor Control 

GRANT / DONATION: 	The grant will cover filming and editing costs for two 
educational films as well as printing costs of a new student 
workbook. 

AMOUNT / VALUE: 	$10,000.00 

POSITIONS REQUESTED: None 

GRANT PERIOD: 	 1/2008 to 12/2008 

COMMENTS: 

DEPARTMENT OF FINANCE AND MANAGEMENT: 	(INITIAL) 	%.1x1 /44(W 
SECRETARY OF ADMINISTRATION 	 (INITIAL) 71-;(// " 
SENT TO JOINT FISCAL OFFICE: 	 DATE: 

RECEIVED 
OCT 08 2008 

JOINT FISCAL OFFICE 



STATE OF VERMONT 
REQUEST FOR GRANT ACCEPTANCE 	 FORM AA-1 

(use additional sheets as needed) 	 (Rev. 9-90) 

1. Agency: 
2. Department: Liquor Control 
. 	Program: Alcohol Education 

4. Legal Title of Grant: 2008 NABCA Educational Award 
5. Federal Catalog No.:Not Applicable 
. 	Grantor and Office Address: 

National Alcohol Beverage Control Association 
4401 Ford Avenue, Suite 700 
Alexandria, Virginia 22302-1473 

. 	Grant Period: 	 From: January 2008 To: December 2008 

. 	Purpose of Grant: 	 (attach additional sheets if needed) 
The purpose of this grant is to create new training materials for alcohol server and seller training within the State of Vermont. Educational 
training is mandated by Vermont law for anyone selling or serving alcohol beverages. Specifically, this grant will pay for the filming and 
editing of two educational films - one for servers (restaurants and bars) and one for sellers (stores) - along with the printing costs of a new 
student workbook. (See attached Project Description for more details) 

. 	Impact on Existing Programs if Grant is not Accepted: 
If the grant is not accepted, the Liquor Control education programs will continue. However, the materials used will be outdated (our current 
training films are over ten years old and numerous changes to applicable statutes have taken place during this time). Currently, there are no 
materials that the attendee can take away from the training for future reference. The new workbooks would provide this. 

10. Budget Information: 	 (1st State FY) 	(2nd State FY) 	(3rd State FY) 
FY 2008 	 FY 2009 	 FY 2010 

EXPENDITURES: 
Personal Services 	 $ 	 $ 	 $ 
Operating Expenses 	 $ 	 $ 	 $ 
Grants 	 $ 	 $ 	10,000.00 	$ 

TOTAL 	$ 	 $ 	10,000.00 	$ 0.00 

REVENUES: 
State Funds: 

Cash 	 $ 	 $ 	 $ 
In-Kind 	 $ 	 $ 	 $ 

Federal Funds: 
(Direct Costs) 	 $ 	 $ 	 $ 
(Statewide Indirect) 	 $ 	 $ 	 $ 
(Department Indirect) 	 $ 	 $ 	 $ 

Other Funds: 
(source) 	Grant 	 $ 	 $ 	10,000.00 	$ 

TOTAL 	$ 	0.00 	$ 	10,000.00 	$ 	 0.00 

Appropriation Nos. 	 Amounts 
$ 
$ 

2300002000 	 $ 10,000.00 
-over- 

Misiti 0 iLt.1,11 
p.  



Form AA.1 Page 2 

11. 	Will 

If YES, 
current 

grant monies be spent by one or more personal service contracts? 
NO 

intent to follow 
x YES 

signature of appointing authority here indicates 
guidelines on bidding. 

12a.  

12b.  

Please list any requested Limited Service positions: 

Titles NuMber of Positions 

Equipment 

TOTAL Positions 

and space for these positions: 
Is presently available. 
Can be obtained with available funds. 

13. Signature 

I certify that 
been expended 
anticipation 
Committee 

of Appointing Authority 

no funds have
T/3  ...-4-z----4--1 	. 

or committed in 	(Signature) 
of Joint Fiscal 
approval of this grant. 	 . 0,1-2 /Az / Sri. ..=  

(Date) 

(Title) 

14.  Action by Governor: 

FlApproved 
7-C/6 

19 
Rejected 	 (Signe I re) (Date) 

15.  Secretary of Administration: 

Request to JFO 	 und6.- f 4 st 1 f)t cli 11 far 
Information to JFO 	 (Signature) (Date) 

16.  Action by Joint Fiscal Committee: 

Request to be placed on JFC agenda 
Approved (not placed on agenda in 30 days 
Approved by JFC 
Rejected by JFC 
Approved by Legislature 

(Dates) 

, 

(Signature) (Date) 



Michael J. Hogan 
Commissioner of Liquor Control 

40r.VERMONT 
State of Vermont 
Department of Liquor Control 
13 Green Mountain Drive 
Montpelier, VT 05620-4501 
liquoreontrol.vermont.gov  

[Phone] 802-828-2345 
[fax] 	802-.828-2803 

Michael J. Hogan, Commissioner 

August 29, 2008 

Neale F. Lunderville 
Secretary of Administration 
109 State Street 
Montpelier, VT 05609-0201 

Dear Secretary Lunderville: 

Enclosed is a new request by the Department of Liquor Control for approval of a one-time grant 
for Responsible Server Training. The grant is being offered by the National Alcohol Beverage 
Control Association. The total amount of the grant is $10,000 and does not have any new 
positions associated with it, nor does it add to the base budget of the department. It will entail 
the filming and editing of two new alcohol education films along with the printing of a new 
student workbook to be used in our alcohol server/seller training seminars. These materials are 
an integral part of the alcohol beverages server/seller training programs mandated by the 
Vermont State Legislature. 

If you have any questions, please call me at 828-4929. 

Sincerely, 

MJH:ml 

was" 

Liquor Control Board: 
Walter E. Freed. Chairman: John P. Cassarino. Member: Stenhanie M. O'Brien. Member 



4401 Ford Avenue, Suite 70( 

Alexandria, Virginia 22302-147: 

Tel: (703) 578-420( 

Fax: (703) 820-355" 

www.nabca.orc 
NATIONAL ALCOHOL BEVERAGE 
CONTROL ASSOCIATION 

January 29, 2008 

Steven Waldo 
Vermont Dept. of Liquor Control 
13 Green Mountain Dr., Drawer 20 
Montpelier, VT 05620-4501 

Dear Steve, 

On behalf of the NABCA Board of Directors, it is my pleasure to inform you that your project, 
Responsible Server Training, was deemed an appropriate effort to be supported by the NABCA 
Educational Award in the amount of $10,000.00. 

Enclosed is an evaluation form to be used to track the program's progress. Please report back to 
us in the near future and then on a periodic basis, so that we may be kept apprised of its status. 

We look forward to hearing from you. Should you feel the need to contact us at any time, 
please do not hesitate to do so. 

Sincerely, 

Steven L. Schmidt 
Vice President, Public Policy/Communications 

Enclosure 

cc: Walter E. Freed 

Alabama • Idaho • Iowa • Maine • MD — Montgomery County • MD — Worcester County • Michigan • Mississippi • Montana 

New Hampshire • North Carolina • Ohio • Oregon • Pennsylvania • Utah • Vermont • Virginia • Washington • West Virginia • Wyoming 
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Lawrence, Marcia 

From: Steve Schmidt [sschmidt@nabca.org] 

Sent: 	Wednesday, September 03, 2008 4:14 PM 

To: 	Lawrence, Marcia 

Cc: 	Menard, Jane; Fisher, Jen; Hogan, Mike; Waldo, Steve 

Subject: RE: 2008 Grant Award 

Marcia: 
I have reviewed your request below and your request for a change in scope and use of funds is approved. 
Steve 

Steven L. Schmidt, Vice President 
Public Policy/Communications 
National Alcohol Beverage Control Association 
4401 Ford Ave., Suite 700 
Alexandria, VA 22302 
Phone:703-965-6941 
sschmidt@nabca.orq 

From: Lawrence, Marcia [mailto:Marcia.Lawrence@state.vt.us]  
Sent: Friday, August 29, 2008 11:55 AM 
To: Steve Schmidt 
Cc: Jane.Menard@state.vt.us; Jen.Fisher©state.vt.us; Mike.Hogan@state.vt.us; Steve.Waldo@state.vt.us  
Subject: 2008 Grant Award 

Hello Steve, 

We are in the process of using our 2007 NABCA grant award and are now requesting a 
slight change in the scope of our 2008 Educational Grant Award. As you know, we 
requested a change in the focus of our 2007 grant from using the funds to make copies of 
a new training film to the actual pre-production costs of hiring a film maker to film and 
edit two new alcohol education films. We will be using the 2007 grant for pre-production 
planning and would like to use $5,000 of the 2008 grant to pay for the actual filming and 
editing of these films. In our original Project Description, we had requested $5,000 for 
making copies of a video that would have been filmed free of charge by Diageo North 
America. However, our intention to partner with Diageo raised some questions with our 
Attorney General's office. Therefore, we chose to hire our own videographer and would 
like your permission to spend $5,000 of our 2008 grant on payments to the videographer 
for the actual filming and editing of our educational training films. 

9/4/2008 
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The remaining $5,000 will be spent, as outlined in our original grant proposal, for 
printing costs associated with a new student workbook. This portion of the grant proposal 
has not changed. 

Thank you, 
Marcia 

Marcia Lawrence, MSA 
Marketing/Customer Service Supervisor 
Vermont Department of Liquor Control 
13 Green Mountain Drive, Drawer 20 
Montpelier, Vermont 05620-4501 
(802)828-4932 
Marcia.Lawrence@state.vt.us  

9/4/700R 



THE NABCA EDUCATIONAL AWARD PROGRAM 
2007/2008 APPLICATION 

1. 	PROJECT ADMINISTRATION 

ABC Agency - Vermont Department of Liquor Control 

Project Coordinator - Steve Waldo 

Title - Education Specialist 

Address - 13 Green Mountain Drive, Drawer 20 Montpelier Vermont 	05620-4501 
Street or PO Box 	 City 	State 	Zip 

Daytime Telephone - (802) 828-2345 	 Fax Number (802) 828-2803 

Email Address - Steve.Waldo@state.vt.us   

2. PROJECT DESCRIPTION 

Project Title - Responsible Server Training 

Project Start Date - January 2008 Project Completion Date - December 2008 

Project Description (attach): See detailed instructions in the Application Guidelines. 

3. BUDGET 

Amount Requested from NABCA: 
	

$10,000.00 

Income from other Sources: 	 Name: 

None 

Amount: 

Itemized Project Budget (attach). See detailed instructions in the Application Guidelines. 

4. SIGNATURES 

Signature of ABC Dir ctor/ A 	strator 
	

Date 

c.- Lit e- 	,-/.:474-",/  — 

Name (Please P ) 

ature of Project Coordinator 
	

Date 

qf A In\ - (A.A.( 

robv. 

Name (Please Print) 



Vermont Department of Liquor Control 2007-2008 Educational Award 
Project Description 

Summary: 

As stated in the previous year's project description, Vermont law mandates educational training for anyone 
selling or serving alcoholic beverages. Last year we used the grant award to create a training video for off-
premise sales clerks. That project is currently in the production stage and will be completed soon. 

We would like to take the upcoming year's grant award to complete a server training video for those 
employees working on-premise. The video currently being used for training in this state was produced 
several years ago and desperately needs updating due to new laws and regulations. Since production is 
ongoing with the film crew for the other video, we will be using the same actors and film crew at the same 
time to create this "other" video at no additional costs. 

A note of interest on both projects is the collaboration with the film crew at Burr and Burton Academy in 
Manchester, Vermont did not come to be. We have been fortunate to substitute them with a professional 
film crew under contract with Diageo North America, Inc. They will be providing production as an in-kind 
donation to our state. We will also be collaborating with the Vermont Grocers' Association, the Vermont 
State College system, and licensees around the state who have generously offered their properties as 
filming locations. The importance of this collaboration to properly train sellers and servers of alcohol 
cannot be overstated. 

Since the grant has increased this year to $10,000 and the on-premise video can be done for $5,000, we will 
be using the remainder to create and publish a student workbook for the students attending the alcohol 
seller and server training seminars (currently, there are no materials the students can take home with them) 
along with other training materials. 

Criteria: 

1. The video will educate servers of alcohol in their responsibilities regarding minors and intoxicated 
patrons, among other alcohol regulation topics. 

2. DLC Education Investigator Steven M. Waldo will be the project coordinator. He is also the 
Vermont representative to the NABCA Education Task Force. 

3. The project will be a collaboration between DLC, Diageo North America, 
the Vermont Grocers' Association, the Vermont State Colleges, and area licensees. 

Time Line: 

Film production is ongoing, with an estimated completion date of mid-winter 2007/2008. The workbook 
will be ready for publication by the spring of 2008. Distribution of all the materials will be ongoing during 
2008. 

Evaluation: 

Reduced alcohol violations regarding sales to minors and to intoxicated patrons will be experienced as a 
result of proper training using the new videos and workbooks. 

Sustainability: 

Licensees are charged a fee for the training packets which include: a DVD/video, the workbook, an 
Alcohol Server/Seller Awareness Program (ASAP) booklet, a test, and a certificate of completion along 
with any postage. These fees are used to replenish training materials as needed. 



NAI3CA Educational Award Program 2007-2008 
• Itemized Project Budget 

Responsible Server Training 
Submitted by the Vermont Department of Liquor Control 

On-premise Video Budget: 

Quantity 	 Expenditure 

VHS Copies 	 200 	$ 	450.00 ($2.25 per copy) 
DVD Copies 	 1,950 	 4,387.50 ($2.25 per copy) 
Set Up 	 62.50 
Shipping and Handling 	 100.00  

Subtotal 
	

2,150 	$ 5,000.00 

Student Workbooks Budget: 

Since the workbooks have not been created, it is not possible to give exact printing costs at this 
time. We estimate that the books will cost approximately $1.25 per copy. All $5,000 will be 
used for their creation and reproduction. 

Quantity 	 Expenditure 

Printed Workbooks 
	

4,000 • $ 5,000.00 ($1.25 per copy) 

Subtotal 
	

4,000 	 $5,000.00 

Total Budget for On-premise Video 
	

5,000.00 
Total Budget for Workbooks 

	
5,000.00 

Total Grant Amount Requested 	 $ 10.000.00 

Item 

Item 



VERMONT 
State of Vermont 
Department of Liquor Control 
13 Green Mountain Drive 
Montpelier, VT 05620-4501 

uoreontrolovermorat.gov  

[Phone] 802-828-2345 
[fax] 	802-828-2803 

Michael J. Hogan, Commissioner 

August 13, 2008 

Stephen Klein 
Chief Fiscal Officer 
Joint Fiscal Office 
One Baldwin Street 
Montpelier, VT 05633-5301 

Dear Mr. Klein: 

As per the advice of Rebecca Buck, our foi 	ier advisor at the Joint Fiscal Office, we are writing 
to inform you of the status of a grant for $5,000 received by the Department of Liquor Control 
(DLC) from the National Alcohol Beverage Association (NABCA) in 2007. 

Originally, the DLC requested the grant funds be used to duplicate training films for alcohol 
sellers. These films are used in our alcohol education seminars and as part of the licensee in-
house training package. We had planned to collaborate with Burr and Burton Academy for the 
actual videography and editing of the film (free of charge). However, Burr and Burton was not 
able to take on our project and we were forced to seek other alternatives. After making 
numerous contacts with partners who would film our project for free and not finding one, we 
decided to use the grant funds to pay a professional filmmaker. We are in the process of 
contracting with Jim Eaton Productions, who is an approved vendor with the Chief Marketing 
Officer, after reviewing bids from three in-state vendors. Mr. Eaton was the lowest bidder. 

Because of the time it has taken us to explore all alternatives, we requested and received 
approval from the grantor (NABCA) to extend our grant through December 31, 2008 and to 
change the focus of our grant from making copies of the film to the actual production of it. 

Please contact me or the DLC's Business Manager, Jane Menard, with any questions you may 
have. 

Thank you, 
k. 

Marcia Lawrence 	. 
Executive Staff Assistant, Commissioner's Office 
Vermont Department of Liquor Control 

ft 

Liquor Control Board: 
Walter E. Freed, Chairman; John P. Cassarino, Member: Stephanie M. O'Brien. Mem her 
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From: 	 "Lawrence, Marcia" <Marcia.Lawrence@state.vt.us> 
To: 	 "nlavery@leg.state.vt.us" <nlavery@leg.state.vt.us> 
CC: 	 "Hogan, Mike" <Mike.Hogan@state.vt.us>, "Menard, Jane" <Jane.Menard@stat... 
Date: 	 10/8/2008 12:27 PM 
Subject: 	 DLC 2008 Grant 

Hello Nathan, 

As per our conversation on October 7, 2008, I am writing to give the Joint Fiscal Committee more information about our 2008 
request for acceptance of a $10,000 grant awarded to the Department of Liquor Control by the National Alcohol Beverage Control 
Association. In particular, I would like to address any concerns the Committee may have about meeting the timelines indicated on 
the grant which are January, 2008 to December, 2008. 

Though the time line for the grant started at the beginning of calendar year 2008, we did not initiate the acceptance process until 
August. This was due to our inability to partner with any organizations that would film our training videos for free. In June, we 
decided to change the focus of the portion of our grant award set aside for duplications of the video, and instead, ask the grantor, 
NABCA, if we could use the funds to film and edit our own videos. (We had already requested, and were granted, that our 2007 
NABCA grant for $5,000 be used for the initial planning and pre-production costs of new alcohol education videos.) NABCA 
approved our change and the DLC began interviewing and taking bids from potential filmmakers. Once we had a clear idea of 
exactly how we would spend our grant funds and had received approval from the grantor to make these changes, we began the 
State's grant approval process. 

Because the pre-production planning for our training films has already begun (using funds from our 2007 grant), we believe the 
films can be filmed and edited during the time period indicated on our Request for Grant Acceptance form (ending December 31, 
2008). The new student workbooks, which constitute the other training materials in our grant proposal, are done and ready to be 
printed, as soon as this grant is approved by the Joint Fiscal Committee. Please note that the workbooks were completed by our 
Education Division and no grant funds were used to pay for their creation. The grant is to be used strictly for the printing costs of 
reproducing the workbooks in quantities needed to train every server or seller of alcohol and tobacco within the state. 

We hope this clarifies some questions about our grant proposal. We respectfully request that the Joint Fiscal Committee approve 
our grant and that DLC is allowed to adhere to the time lines indicated on the grant proposal. 

Thank you, 
Marcia 

Marcia Lawrence, MSA 
Marketing/Customer Service Supervisor 
Vermont Department of Liquor Control 
13 Green Mountain Drive, Drawer 20 
Montpelier, Vermont 05620-4501 
(802)828-4932 
Marcia.Lawrence@state.vt.us  



I BALDWIN STREET, 
MONTPELIER, VT 05633-5701 

PHONE: (802) 828-2295 
FAX: (802) 828-2483 

STATE OF VERMONT 
JOINT FISCAL OFFICE 

MEMORANDUM 

To: 	Joint Fiscal Committee Members 

From: 	Nathan Lavery, Fiscal Analyst 

Date: 	October 8, 2008 

Subject: 	Grant Request 

Enclosed please find three (3) requests which the Joint Fiscal Office recently received from the Administration: 

JFO #2340 — $25,000 grant from the National Endowment of the Humanities to the Department of 
Housing & Community Affairs, Division for Historic Preservation. These grant funds will be used to develop a 
prototypical internet program that aims to make Vermont archeological information available to the public. 
Please note that some funds have been expended in anticipation of JFC approval because the grant 
requires the recipient to attend a training that was held September 23, 2008. 
[JFO received 10/08/08] 

JFO #2341 — $10,000 grant from the National Children's Alliance to the Depat 	'tient of State's 
Attorneys and Sheriffs. These grant monies will cover additional hours for an investigator who works on 
domestic violence cases in Chittenden County. This investigator currently has a personal services contract with 
the Department of State's Attorneys and Sheriffs. 
[JFO received 10/08/08] 

JFO #2342 — $10,000 grant from the National Alcohol Beverage Control Association to the 
Depat 	intent of Liquor Control. These grant monies will cover filming and editing costs for two educational 
films as well as printing costs of a new student workbook. 
[JFO received 10/08/08] 

The Joint Fiscal Office has reviewed these submissions and determined that all appropriate forms bearing the 
necessary approvals are in order. 

In accordance with the procedures for processing such requests, we ask you to review the enclosed and notify 
the Joint Fiscal Office (Nathan Lavery at 802/828-1488; nlavery@leg.state.vt.us  or Stephen Klein at 802/828-
5769; sklein@leg.state.vt.us) if you have questions or would like any item held for JFC review. Unless we hear 
from you to the contrary by October 22 we will assume that you agree to consider as final the Governor's 
acceptance of this request. 

cc: 	James Reardon, Commissioner 
Linda Morse, Administrative Assistant 
Bill Noyes, Acting Commissioner 
Jane Woodruff, Executive Director 
Michael Hogan, Commissioner 

VT LEG 237238.v1 
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STATE OF VERMONT 
GRANT ACCEPTANCE FORM 

GRANT SUMMARY: 	This grant is to create new training materials for alcohol servers 
and sellers. Current training materials are over 10 years old. 

TITLE OF GRANT: 	2008 NABCA Educational Award 

FEDERAL CATALOG No.: N/A 

GRANTOR / DONOR: 	National Alcohol Beverage Control Association (NABCA) 
4401 Ford Avenue, Suite 700 
Alexandria, Virginia 22302-1473 

DATE: 	 9/11/08 

DEPARTMENT: 	 Liquor Control 

GRANT / DONATION: 	The grant will cover filming and editing costs for two 
educational films as well as printing costs of a new student 
workbook. 

AMOUNT / VALUE: 	$10,000.00 

POSITIONS REQUESTED: None 

GRANT PERIOD: 	 1 /2008 to 12/2008 

COMMENTS: 

DEPARTMENT OF FINANCE AND MANAGEMENT: 	(INITIAL) 
SECRETARY OF ADMINISTRATION 	 (INITIAL) 
SENT TO JOINT FISCAL OFFICE: 	 DATE: 

RECEIVED 
OCT 08 2008 

JOINT FISCAL OFFICE 



STATE OF VERMONT 
REQUEST FOR GRANT ACCEPTANCE 	 FORM AA-1 

(use additional sheets as needed) 	 (Rev. 9-90) 

	

. 	Agency: 

	

2. 	Department: Liquor Control 

	

. 	Program: Alcohol Education 

	

. 	Legal Title of Grant: 2008 NABCA Educational Award 

	

5. 	Federal Catalog No.:Not Applicable 

	

. 	Grantor and Office Address: 
National Alcohol Beverage Control Association 
4401 Ford Avenue, Suite 700 
Alexandria, Virginia 22302-1473 

	

. 	Grant Period: 	 From: January 2008 To: December 2008 
8. 	Purpose of Grant: 	 (attach additional sheets if needed) 

The purpose of this grant is to create new training materials for alcohol server and seller training within the State of Vermont. Educational 
training is mandated by Vermont law for anyone selling or serving alcohol beverages. Specifically, this grant will pay for the filming and 
editing of two educational films - one for servers (restaurants and bars) and one for sellers (stores) - along with the printing costs of a new 
student workbook. (See attached Project Description for more details) 

. 	Impact on Existing Programs if Grant is not Accepted: 
If the grant is not accepted, the Liquor Control education programs will continue. However, the materials used will be outdated (our current 
training films are over ten years old and numerous changes to applicable statutes have taken place during this time). Currently, there are no 
materials that the attendee can take away from the training for future reference. The new workbooks would provide this. 

10. Budget Information: 	 (1st State FY) 	(2nd State FY) 	(3rd State FY) 
FY 2008 	 FY 2009 	 FY 2010 

EXPENDITURES: 
Personal Services 	 $ 	 $ 	 $ 
Operating Expenses 	 $ 	 $ 	 $ 
Grants 	 $ 	 $ 	10,000.00 	$ 

TOTAL 	$ 	 $ 	10,000.00 	$ 0.00 

REVENUES: 
State Funds: 

Cash 	 $ 	 $ 	 $ 
In-Kind 	 $ 	 $ 	 $ 

Federal Funds: 
(Direct Costs) 	 $ 	 $ 	 $ 
(Statewide Indirect) 	 $ 	 $ 	 $ 
(Department Indirect) 	 $ 	 $ 	 $ 

Other Funds: 
(source) 	Grant 	 $ 	 $ 	10,000.00 	$ 

TOTAL 	$ 	0.00 	$ 	10,000.00 	$ 	 0.00 

Appropriation Nos. 	 Amounts 
$ 
$ 

2300002000 	 $ 10,000.00 
-over- 

tairigP0 42008 

; 	A " 



Form AAA 	 Page 2 

11. 	Will grant monies be spent by one or more personal service contracts? 
x YES NO 

If YES, signature of appointing authority here indicates intent to follow 
current guidelines on bidding. 

12a. Please list any requested Limited Service positions: 

Titles Number of Positions 

TOTAL Positions 

12b.  Equipment and space for these positions: 
Is presently available. 
Can be obtained with available funds. 

13.  

I certify 

Signature of Appointing Authority 

4:113 /c. that no funds have ...."---,----Z----1 	. 
been 
anticipation 
Committee 

expended expended or committed in 	(Signature) 	 (Date) 
of Joint Fiscal 
approval of this grant. 	 szzz../Y7 ,,,It jrz  

(Title) 

14.  Action by Governor: 
f 

MApproved 
Rejected 

	

(Sign ' 
4- cA6 

a re) (Date) 

15.  Secretary of Administration: 

Request to JFO 	 U71 (i.- f 411) 	V t --716Y 
Information to JFO 	 (Signature) 	 (Date) 

16. Action by Joint Fiscal Committee: 	 (Dates) 

Request to be placed on JFC agenda 
Approved (not placed on agenda in 30 days 
Approved by JFC 
Rejected by JFC 	 , 
Approved by Legislature 

(Signature) 	 (Date) 



409 ATERMONT 
State of Vermont 
Department of Liquor Control 
13 Green Mountain Drive 
Montpelier, VT 05620-4501 
liquorcontroLverrnont.gov  

[Phone] 802-828-2345 
[fax] 	8027828-2803 

Michael J. Hogan, Commissioner 

August 29, 2008 

Neale F. Lunderville 
Secretary of Administration 
109 State Street 
Montpelier, VT 05609-0201 

Dear Secretary Lunderville: 

Enclosed is a new request by the Department of Liquor Control for approval of a one-time grant 
for Responsible Server Training. The grant is being offered by the National Alcohol Beverage 
Control Association. The total amount of the grant is $10,000 and does not have any new 
positions associated with it, nor does it add to the base budget of the department. It will entail 
the filming and editing of two new alcohol education films along with the printing of a new 
student workbook to be used in our alcohol server/seller training seminars. These materials are 
an integral part of the alcohol beverages server/seller training programs mandated by the 
Vermont State Legislature. 

If you have any questions, please call me at 828-4929. 

Sincerely, 

Michael J. Hogan 
Commissioner of Liquor Control 

MJH:ml 

trOBSEP 0 4iM 

Liquor Control Board: 
Walter K Freed. Chairman: John P. Cassarino. Mm her: Stenharde M. O'Rrien. Member 



4401 Ford Avenue, Suite 70( 

Alexandria, Virginia 22302-147: 

Tel: (703) 578-420( 

Fax: (703) 820-355' 

www.nabca.orc 
NATIONAL ALCOHOL BEVERAGE 
CONTROL ASSOCIATION 

January 29, 2008 

Steven Waldo 
Vermont Dept. of Liquor Control 
13 Green Mountain Dr., Drawer 20 
Montpelier, VT 05620-4501 

Dear Steve, 

On behalf of the NABCA Board of Directors, it is my pleasure to inform you that your project, 
Responsible Server Training, was deemed an appropriate effort to be supported by the NABCA 
Educational Award in the amount of $10,000.00. 

Enclosed is an evaluation form to be used to track the program's progress. Please report back to 
us in the near future and then on a periodic basis, so that we may be kept apprised of its status. 

We look forward to hearing from you. Should you feel the need to contact us at any time, 
please do not hesitate to do so. 

Sincerely, 

Steven L. Schmidt 
Vice President, Public Policy/Communications 

Enclosure 
cc: Walter E. Freed 

Alabama • Idaho • Iowa • Maine • MD — Montgomery County • MD — Worcester County • Michigan • Mississippi • Montana 

New Hampshire • North Carolina • Ohio • Oregon • Pennsylvania • Utah • Vermont • Virginia • Washington • West Virginia • Wyoming 
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Lawrence, Marcia 

From: Steve Schmidt [sschmidt@nabca.org] 

Sent: 	Wednesday, September 03, 2008 4:14 PM 

To: 	Lawrence, Marcia 

Cc: 	Menard, Jane; Fisher, Jen; Hogan, Mike; Waldo, Steve 

Subject: RE: 2008 Grant Award 

Marcia: 
I have reviewed your request below and your request for a change in scope and use of funds is approved. 
Steve 

Steven L. Schmidt, Vice President 
Public Policy/Communications 
National Alcohol Beverage Control Association 
4401 Ford Ave., Suite 700 
Alexandria, VA 22302 
Phone:703-965-6941 
sschmidt(anabca.orq 

From: Lawrence, Marcia [mailto:Marcia.Lawrence@state.vt.us]  
Sent: Friday, August 29, 2008 11:55 AM 
To: Steve Schmidt 
Cc: Jane.Menard@state.vt.us; Jen.Fisher@state.vt.us; Mike.Hogan@state.vt.us; Steve.Waldo@state.vt.us  
Subject: 2008 Grant Award 

Hello Steve, 

We are in the process of using our 2007 NAB CA grant award and are now requesting a 
slight change in the scope of our 2008 Educational Grant Award. As you know, we 
requested a change in the focus of our 2007 grant from using the funds to make copies of 
a new training film to the actual pre-production costs of hiring a film maker to film and 
edit two new alcohol education films. We will be using the 2007 grant for pre-production 
planning and would like to use $5,000 of the 2008 grant to pay for the actual filming and 
editing of these films. In our original Project Description, we had requested $5,000 for 
making copies of a video that would have been filmed free of charge by Diageo North 
America. Hqwever, our intention to partner with Diageo raised some questions with our 
Attorney General's office. Therefore, we chose to hire our own videographer and would 
like your permission to spend $5,000 of our 2008 grant on payments to the videographer 
for the actual filming and editing of our educational training films. 

9/4/900R 
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The remaining $5,000 will be spent, as outlined in our original grant proposal, for 
printing costs associated with a new student workbook. This portion of the grant proposal 
has not changed. 

Thank you, 
Marcia 

Marcia Lawrence, MSA 
Marketing/Customer Service Supervisor 
Vermont Department of Liquor Control 
13 Green Mountain Drive, Drawer 20 
Montpelier, Vermont 05620-4501 
(802)828-4932 
Marcia.Lawrence@state.vt.us  

I A IlAno 



THE NABCA EDUCATIONAL AWARD PROGRAM 
2007/2008 APPLICATION 

1. 	PROJECT ADMINISTRATION 

ABC Agency - Vermont Department of Liquor Control 

Project Coordinator - Steve Waldo 

Title - Education Specialist 

Address - 13 Green Mountain Drive, Drawer 20 Montpelier Vermont 	05620-4501 
Street or PO Box 	 City 	State 	Zip 

Daytime Telephone - (802) 828-2345 	 Fax Number (802) 828-2803 

Email Address - Steve.Waldo@state.vt.us   

2, 	PROJECT DESCRIPTION 

Project Title - Responsible Server Training 

Project Start Date - January 2008 Project Completion Date - December 2008 

Project Description (attach): See detailed instructions in the Application Guidelines. 

3. BUDGET 

Amount Requested from NABCA: 
	

$10,000.00 

Income from other Sources: 	 Name: 

None 

Amount: 

Itemized Project Budget (attach). See detailed instructions in the Application Guidelines. 

4. . SIGNATURES 
_..i.  

, VW': 	 
Signature of ABC Dir ctor/ • o. 	strator 

/(4-e- / 
Name (Please P.(,rt) 

161._ 

 

Date 

Ant  

 

 

atu.re o Project Coordinator 	 Date 

NcIfe qf 	- 	( 
Name (Please Print) 



Vermont Department of Liquor Control 2007-2008 Educational Award 
Project Description 

Summary: 

As stated in the previous year's project description, Vermont law mandates educational training for anyone 
selling or serving alcoholic beverages. Last year we used the grant award to create a training video for off-
premise sales clerks. That project is currently in the production stage and will be completed soon. 

We would like to take the upcoming year's grant award to complete a server training video for those 
employees working on-premise. The video currently being used for training in this state was produced 
several years ago and desperately needs updating due to new laws and regulations. Since production is 
ongoing with the film crew for the other video, we will be using the same actors and film crew at the same 
time to create this "other" video at no additional costs. 

A note of interest on both projects is the collaboration with the film crew at Burr and Burton Academy in 
Manchester, Vermont did not come to be. We have been fortunate to substitute them with a professional 
film crew under contract with Diageo North America, Inc. They will be providing production as an in-kind 
donation to our state. We will also be collaborating with the Vermont Grocers' Association, the Vermont 
State College system, and licensees around the state who have generously offered their properties as 
filming locations. The importance of this collaboration to properly train sellers and servers of alcohol 
cannot be overstated. 

Since the grant has increased this year to $10,000 and the on-premise video can be done for $5,000, we will 
be using the remainder to create and publish a student workbook for the students attending the alcohol 
seller and server training seminars (currently, there are no materials the students can take home with them) 
along with other training materials. 

Criteria: 

1. The video will educate servers of alcohol in their responsibilities regarding minors and intoxicated 
patrons, among other alcohol regulation topics. 

2. DLC Education Investigator Steven M. Waldo will be the project coordinator. He is also the 
Vermont representative to the NABCA Education Task Force. 

3. The project will be a collaboration between DLC, Diageo North America, 
the Vermont Grocers' Association, the Vermont State Colleges, and area licensees. 

Time Line: 

Film production is ongoing, with an estimated completion date of mid-winter 2007/2008. The workbook 
will be ready for publication by the spring of 2008. Distribution of all the materials will be ongoing during 
2008. 

Evaluation: 

Reduced alcohol violations regarding sales to minors and to intoxicated patrons will be experienced as a 
result of proper training using the new videos and workbooks. 

Sustainability: 

Licensees are charged a fee for the training packets which include: a DVD/video, the workbook, an 
Alcohol Server/Seller Awareness Program (ASAP) booklet, a test, and a certificate of completion along 
with any postage. These fees are used to replenish training materials as needed. 



NABCA Educational Award Program 2007-2008 
• Itemized Project Budget 

Responsible Server Training 
Submitted by the Vermont Department of Liquor Control 

On-premise Video Budget: 

Quantity 	 Expenditure 

VHS Copies 	 200 	$ 	450.00 ($2.25 per copy) 
DVD Copies 	 1,950 	 4,387.50 ($2.25 per copy) 
Set Up 	 62.50 
Shipping and Handling 	 100.00  

Subtotal 
	

2,150 	$ 5,000.00 

Student Workbooks Budget: 

Since the workbooks have not been created, it is not possible to give exact printing costs at this 
time. We estimate that the books will cost approximately $1.25 per copy. All $5,000 will be 
used for their creation and reproduction. 

Quantity 	 Expenditure 

Printed Workbooks 
	

4,000 	 $ 5,000.00 ($1.25 per copy) 

Subtotal 
	

4,000 	 $5,000.00 

Total Budget for On-premise Video 	 5,000.00 
Total Budget for Workbooks 	 5,000.00 
Total Grant Amount Requested 	 $ 10.000.00 

Item 

Item 



YERMON1 
State of Vermont 
Department of Liquor Control 
13 Green Mountain Drive 
Montpelier, VT 05620-4501 

uoreontroLvermont.gov  

[phone] 802-828-2345 
[fax] 	802-828-2803 

Michael J. Hogan, Commissioner 

August 13, 2008 

Stephen Klein 
Chief Fiscal Officer 
Joint Fiscal Office 
One Baldwin Street 
Montpelier, VT 05633-5301 

Dear Mr. Klein: 

As per the advice of Rebecca Buck, our former advisor at the Joint Fiscal Office, we are writing 
to inform you of the status of a grant for $5,000 received by the Department of Liquor Control 
(DLC) from the National Alcohol Beverage Association (NABCA) in 2007. 

Originally, the DLC requested the grant funds be used to duplicate training films for alcohol 
sellers. These films are used in our alcohol education seminars and as part of the licensee in-
house training package. We had planned to c011aborate with Burr and Burton Academy for the 
actual videography and editing of the film (free of charge). However, Burr and Burton was not 
able to take on our project and we were forced to seek other alternatives. After making 
numerous contacts with partners who would film our project for free and not finding one, we 
decided to use the grant funds to pay a professional filmmaker. We are in the process of 
contracting with Jim Eaton Productions, who is an approved vendor with the Chief Marketing 
Officer, after reviewing bids from three in-state vendors. Mr. Eaton was the lowest bidder. 

Because of the time it has taken us to explore all alternatives, we requested and received 
approval from the grantor (NABCA) to extend our grant through December 31, 2008 and to 
change the focus of our grant from making copies of the film to the actual production of it. 

Please contact me or the DLC's Business Manager, Jane Menard, with any questions you may 
have. 

Thank you, 

Marcia Lawrence 	. 
Executive Staff Assistant, Commissioner's Office 
Vermont Department of Liquor Control 

Liquor Corataroi Board: 
Walter E. Freed, Chairman; John P. Cassarino, Member: Stenhonie M CYRri anIV ornilor 
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From: 	 "Lawrence, Marcia" <Marcia.Lawrence@state.vt.us> 
To: 	 "nlavery@leg.state.vt.us" <nlavery@leg.state.vt.us> 
CC: 	 "Hogan, Mike" <Mike.Hogan@state.vt.us>, "Menard, Jane" <Jane.Menard@stat... 
Date: 	 10/8/2008 12:27 PM 
Subject: 	 DLC 2008 Grant 

Hello Nathan, 

As per our conversation on October 7, 2008, I am writing to give the Joint Fiscal Committee more information about our 2008 
request for acceptance of a $10,000 grant awarded to the Department of Liquor Control by the National Alcohol Beverage Control 
Association. In particular, I would like to address any concerns the Committee may have about meeting the timelines indicated on 
the grant which are January, 2008 to December, 2008. 

Though the time line for the grant started at the beginning of calendar year 2008, we did not initiate the acceptance process until 
August. This was due to our inability to partner with any organizations that would film our training videos for free. In June, we 
decided to change the focus of the portion of our grant award set aside for duplications of the video, and instead, ask the grantor, 
NABCA, if we could use the funds to film and edit our own videos. (We had already requested, and were granted, that our 2007 
NABCA grant for $5,000 be used for the initial planning and pre-production costs of new alcohol education videos.) NABCA 
approved our change and the DLC began interviewing and taking bids from potential filmmakers. Once we had a clear idea of 
exactly how we would spend our grant funds and had received approval from the grantor to make these changes, we began the 
State's grant approval process. 

Because the pre-production planning for our training films has already begun (using funds from our 2007 grant), we believe the 
films can be filmed and edited during the time period indicated on our Request for Grant Acceptance form (ending December 31, 
2008). The new student workbooks, which constitute the other training materials in our grant proposal, are done and ready to be 
printed, as soon as this grant is approved by the Joint Fiscal Committee. Please note that the workbooks were completed by our 
Education Division and no grant funds were used to pay for their creation. The grant is to be used strictly for the printing costs of 
reproducing the workbooks in quantities needed to train every server or seller of alcohol and tobacco within the state. 

We hope this clarifies some questions about our grant proposal. We respectfully request that the Joint Fiscal Committee approve 
our grant and that DLC is allowed to adhere to the time lines indicated on the grant proposal. 

Thank you, 
Marcia 

Marcia Lawrence, MSA 
Marketing/Customer Service Supervisor 
Vermont Department of Liquor Control 
13 Green Mountain Drive, Drawer 20 
Montpelier, Vermont 05620-4501 
(802)828-4932 
Marcia.Lawrence@state.vt.us  



1 BALDWIN STREET 
MONTPELIER, VT 05633-5701 

PHONE: (802) 828-2295 
FAX: (802) 828-2483 

STATE OF VERMONT 
JOINT FISCAL OFFICE 

MEMORANDUM 

To: 	Representative William Lippert 

From: 	Nathan Lavery, Fiscal Analyst 

Date: 	October 8, 2008 

Subject: 	JFO #2342 (Alcohol training materials for servers and sellers) 

Representatives Michael Obuchowski and Shap Smith asked 
that I forward to you a copy of the enclosed request and cover memo. They 
are requesting you provide them with your observations regarding the 
enclosed item. 

cc: Rep. Michael Obuchowski 
Rep. Shap Smith 
Stephen Klein 

VT LEG 237250.v1 
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STATE OF VERMONT 
GRANT ACCEPTANCE FORM 

GRANT SUMMARY: 	This grant is to create new training materials for alcohol servers 
and sellers. Current training materials are over 10 years old. 

TITLE OF GRANT: 	2008 NABCA Educational Award 

FEDERAL CATALOG No.: N/A 

GRANTOR / DONOR: 	National Alcohol Beverage Control Association (NABCA) 
4401 Ford Avenue, Suite 700 
Alexandria, Virginia 22302-1473 

DATE: 	 9/11/08 

DEPARTMENT: 	 Liquor Control 

GRANT / DONATION: 	The grant will cover filming and editing costs for two 
educational films as well as printing costs of a new student 
workbook. 

AMOUNT / VALUE: 	$10,000.00 

POSITIONS REQUESTED: None 

GRANT PERIOD: 	 1/2008 to 12/2008 

COMMENTS: 

DEPARTMENT OF FINANCE AND MANAGEMENT: 	(INITIAL) ..  Ni N1/44 ( -- i 

SECRETARY OF ADMINISTRATION 	 (INITIAL) igit  a " 
SENT TO JOINT FISCAL OFFICE: 	 DATE: 

 
. • 

RECEIVED 
OCT 08 2000 

JOINT FISCAL OFFICE 



STATE OF VERMONT 
REQUEST FOR GRANT ACCEPTANCE 	 FORM AA-1 

(use additional sheets as needed) 	 (Rev. 9-90) 

	

. 	Agency: 

	

2. 	Department: Liquor Control 

	

. 	Program: Alcohol Education 

	

. 	Legal Title of Grant: 2008 NABCA Educational Award 

	

5. 	Federal Catalog No.:Not Applicable 

	

. 	Grantor and Office Address: 
National Alcohol Beverage Control Association 
4401 Ford Avenue, Suite 700 
Alexandria, Virginia 22302-1473 

	

. 	Grant Period: 	 From: January 2008 To: December 2008 
8. Purpose of Grant: 	 (attach additional sheets if needed) 

The purpose of this grant is to create new training materials for alcohol server and seller training within the State of Vermont. 	Educational 
training is mandated by Vermont law for anyone selling or serving alcohol beverages. 	Specifically, this grant will pay for the filming and 
editing of two educational films - one for servers (restaurants and bars) and one for sellers (stores) - along with the printing costs of a new 
student workbook. (See attached Project Description for more details) 

9. Impact on Existing Programs if Grant is not Accepted: 
If the grant is not accepted, the Liquor Control education programs will continue. However, the materials used will be outdated (our current 
training films are over ten years old and numerous changes to applicable statutes have taken place during this time). Currently, there are no 
materials that the attendee can take away from the training for future reference. The new workbooks would provide this. 

10 	Budget Information: 	 (1st State FY) 	(2nd State FY) 	(3rd State FY) 
FY 2008 	 FY 2009 	 FY 2010 

EXPENDITURES: 
Personal Services 	 $ 	 $ 	 $ 
Operating Expenses 	 $ 	 $ 	 $ 
Grants 	 $ 	 $ 	10,000.00 	$ 

TOTAL 	$ 	 $ 	10,000.00 	$ 0.00 

REVENUES: 
State Funds: 

Cash 	 $ 	 $ 	 $ 
In-Kind 	 $ 	 $ 	 $ 

Federal Funds: 
(Direct Costs) 	 $ 	 $ 	 $ 
(Statewide Indirect) 	 $ 	 $ 	 $ 
(Department Indirect) 	 $ 	 $ 	 $ 

Other Funds: 
(source) 	Grant 	 $ 	 $ 	10,000.00 	$ 

TOTAL 	 0.00 	$ 	10,000.00 	$ 	 0.00 

Appropriation Nos. 	 Amounts 
$ 
$ 

2300002000 	 $ 10,000.00 
-over- 

, 
	

-'b 



Form AA..1 Page 2 

11. 	Will 

If YES, 
current 

grant monies be spent by one or more personal service contracts? 

intent to follow 
x YES 	I INO 

signature of appointing authority here indicates 
guidelines on bidding. 

X 	

...,...zei_oe....7 

12a.  

12b.  

Please list any requested Limited Service positions: 

Titles Number of Positions 

Equipment 

TOTAL Positions 

and space for these positions: 
Is presently available. 
Can be obtained with available funds. 

13. Signature 

I certify that 
been expended expended 
anticipation 
Committee 

of Appointing Authority 

no funds have 	 ..2--,--"lex---7  . GT/3 X 
or committed in 	(Signature) 

of Joint Fiscal 
approval of this grant. 	6.-  .77.. .. --2-7 /17 / fr., ...  

(Date) 

(Title) 

14.  Action by Governor: 

MApproved 
..*4  

7- cA3 
Rejected 	 (Signa 	re (Date) 

15.  Secretary of Administration: 

Request to JFO 	 anda._ f 4 eln& q11-116Y 
Information to JFO 	 (Signature) (Date) 

16.  Action by Joint Fiscal Committee: 

Request to be placed on JFC agenda 
Approved (not placed on agenda in 30 days 
Approved by JFC 
Rejected by JFC 
Approved by Legislature 

(Dates) 

(Signature) (Date) 



.tre`4*ATERMONT 
State of Vermont 
Department of Liquor Control 
13 Green Mountain Drive 
Montpelier, VT 05620-4501 
liquorcontrol.vermont.gov  

[Phone] 802-828-2345 
[fax] 	802-.828-2803 

Michael J. Hogan, Commissioner 

August 29, 2008 

Neale F. Lunderville 
Secretary of Administration 
109 State Street 
Montpelier, VT 05609-0201 

Dear Secretary Lunderville: 

Enclosed is a new request by the Department of Liquor Control for approval of a one-time grant 
for Responsible Server Training. The grant is being offered by the National Alcohol Beverage 
Control Association. The total amount of the grant is $10,000 and does not have any new 
positions associated with it, nor does it add to the base budget of the department. It will entail 
the filming and editing of two new alcohol education films along with the printing of a new 
student workbook to be used in our alcohol server/seller training seminars. These materials are 
an integral part of the alcohol beverages server/seller training programs mandated by the 
Veiniont State Legislature. 

If you have any questions, please call me at 828-4929. 

Sincerely, 

Michael J. Hogan 
Commissioner of Liquor Control 

MJH:ml 

trOSEP 0 4 

Liquor Control Board: 
Walter E. Freed, Chairman; John P. Cassarino, Member; Stephanie M. O'Brien, Member 



4401 Ford Avenue, Suite 7C 

Alexandria, Virginia 22302-147 

Tel: (703) 578-420 

Fax: (703) 820-355 

www.nabca.or 
NATIONAL ALCOHOL BEVERAGE 
CONTROL ASSOCIATION 

January 29, 2008 

Steven Waldo 
Vermont Dept. of Liquor Control 
13 Green Mountain Dr., Drawer 20 
Montpelier, VT 05620-4501 

Dear Steve, 

On behalf of the NABCA Board of Directors, it is my pleasure to inform you that your project, 
Responsible Server Training, was deemed an appropriate effort to be supported by the NABCA 
Educational Award in the amount of $10,000.00. 

Enclosed is an evaluation form to be used to track the program's progress. Please report back to 
us in the near future and then on a periodic basis, so that we may be kept apprised of its status. 

We look forward to hearing from you. Should you feel the need to contact us at any time, 
please do not hesitate to do so. 

Sincerely, 

Steven L. Schmidt 
Vice President, Public Policy/Communications 

Enclosure 
cc: Walter E. Freed 

Alabama • Idaho • Iowa • Maine • MD — Montgomery County • MD — Worcester County • Michigan • Mississippi • Montana 

New Hampshire • North Carolina • Ohio • Oregon • Pennsylvania • Utah • Vermont • Virginia • Washington • West Virginia • Wyoming 
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Lawrence, Marcia 

From: Steve Schmidt [sschmidt@nabca.org] 

Sent: 	Wednesday, September 03, 2008 4:14 PM 

To: 	Lawrence, Marcia 

Cc: 	Menard, Jane; Fisher, Jen; Hogan, Mike; Waldo, Steve 

Subject: RE: 2008 Grant Award 

Marcia: 
I have reviewed your request below and your request for a change in scope and use of funds is approved. 
Steve 

Steven L. Schmidt, Vice President 
Public Policy/Communications 
National Alcohol Beverage Control Association 
4401 Ford Ave., Suite 700 
Alexandria, VA 22302 
Phone:703-965-6941 
sschmidt©nabca.orq 

From: Lawrence, Marcia [mailto:Marcialawrence@state.vt.us]  
Sent: Friday, August 29, 2008 11:55 AM 
To: Steve Schmidt 
Cc: Jane.Menard@state.vt.us; Jen.Fisher@state.vt.us; Mike.Hogan@state.vt.us; Steve.Waldo@state.vt.us  
Subject: 2008 Grant Award 

Hello Steve, 

We are in the process of using our 2007 NAB CA grant award and are now requesting a 
slight change in the scope of our 2008 Educational Grant Award. As you know, we 
requested a change in the focus of our 2007 grant from using the funds to make copies of 
a new training film to the actual pre-production costs of hiring a film maker to film and 
edit two new alcohol education films. We will be using the 2007 grant for pre-production 
planning and would like to use $5,000 of the 2008 grant to pay for the actual filming and 
editing of these films. In our original Project Description, we had requested $5,000 for 
making copies of a video that would have been filmed free of charge by Diageo North 
America. However, our intention to partner with Diageo raised some questions with our 
Attorney General's office. Therefore, we chose to hire our own videographer and would 
like your permission to spend $5,000 of our 2008 grant on payments to the videographer 
for the actual filming and editing of our educational training films. 

9/4/2008 
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The remaining $5,000 will be spent, as outlined in our original grant proposal, for 
printing costs associated with a new student workbook. This portion of the grant proposal 
has not changed. 

Thank you, 
Marcia 

Marcia Lawrence, MSA 
Marketing/Customer Service Supervisor 
Vermont Department of Liquor Control 
13 Green Mountain Drive, Drawer 20 
Montpelier, Vermont 05620-4501 
(802)828-4932 
Marcia.Lawrence@state.vt.us  

CIIA /1/Il 



THE NABCA EDUCATIONAL AWARD PROGRAM 
2007/2008 APPLICATION 

1. 	PROJECT ADMINISTRATION 

ABC Agency - Vermont Department of Liquor Control 

Project Coordinator - Steve Waldo 

Title - Education Specialist 

Address - 13 Green Mountain Drive, Drawer 20 Montpelier Vermont 	05620-4501 
Street or PO Box 	 City 	State 	Zip 

Daytime Telephone - (802) 828-2345 	 Fax Number (802) 828-2803 

Email Address - Steve.Waldo@state.vt.us   

2, 	PROJECT DESCRIPTION 

Project Title - Responsible Server Training 

Project Start Date - January 2008 Project Completion Date - December 2008 

Project Description (attach): See detailed instructions in the Application Guidelines. 

3. BUDGET 

Amount Requested from NABCA: 
	

$10,000.00 

Income from other Sources: 	 Name: 

None 

Amount: 

Itemized Project Budget (attach). See detailed instructions in the Application Guidelines. 

4. SIGNATURES  

Signature of ABC Dir ctor/ 	strator 
	

Date 

#21 1,11-0,  
Name (Please (Please P ) 

ature of Project Coordinator 
	

Date 

II.  
Name (Please Print) 



Vermont Department of Liquor Control 2007-2008 Educational Award 
Project Description 

Summary: 

As stated in the previous year's project description, Vermont law mandates educational training for anyone 
selling or serving alcoholic beverages. Last year we used the grant award to create a training video for off-
premise sales clerks. That project is currently in the production stage and will be completed soon. 

We would like to take the upcoming year's grant award to complete a server training video for those 
employees working on-premise. The video currently being used for training in this state was produced 
several years ago and desperately needs updating due to new laws and regulations. Since production is 
ongoing with the film crew for the other video, we will be using the same actors and film crew at the same 
time to create this "other" video at no additional costs. 

A note of interest on both projects is the collaboration with the film crew at Burr and Burton Academy in 
Manchester, Vermont did not come to be. We have been fortunate to substitute them with a professional 
film crew under contract with Diageo North America, Inc. They will be providing production as an in-kind 
donation to our state. We will also be collaborating with the Vermont Grocers' Association, the Vermont 
State College system, and licensees around the state who have generously offered their properties as 
filming locations. The importance of this collaboration to properly train sellers and servers of alcohol 
cannot be overstated. 

Since the grant has increased this year to $10,000 and the on-premise video can be done for $5,000, we will 
be using the remainder to create and publish a student workbook for the students attending the alcohol 
seller and server training seminars (currently, there are no materials the students can take home with them) 
along with other training materials. 

Criteria: 

1. The video will educate servers of alcohol in their responsibilities regarding minors and intoxicated 
patrons, among other alcohol regulation topics. 

2. DLC Education Investigator Steven M. Waldo will be the project coordinator. He is also the 
Vermont representative to the NABCA Education Task Force. 

3. The project will be a collaboration between DLC, Diageo North America, 
the Vermont Grocers' Association, the Vermont State Colleges, and area licensees. 

Time Line: 

Film production is ongoing, with an estimated completion date of mid-winter 2007/2008. The workbook 
will be ready for publication by the spring of 2008. Distribution of all the materials will be ongoing during 
2008. 

Evaluation: 

Reduced alcohol violations regarding sales to minors and to intoxicated patrons will be experienced as a 
result of proper training using the new videos and workbooks. 

Sustainability: 

Licensees are charged a fee for the training packets which include: a DVD/video, the workbook, an 
Alcohol Server/Seller Awareness Program (ASAP) booklet, a test, and a certificate of completion along 
with any postage. These fees are used to replenish training materials as needed. 



NABCA Educational Award Program 2007-2008 
Itemized Project Budget 

Responsible Server Training 
Submitted by the Vermont Department of Liquor Control 

On-premise Video Budget: 

Quantity 	 Expenditure 

VHS Copies 	 200 	$ 	450.00 ($2.25 per copy) 
DVD Copies 	 1,950 	 4,387.50 ($2.25 per copy) 
Set Up 	 62.50 
Shipping and Handling 	 100.00  

Subtotal 
	

2,150 	$ 5,000.00 

Student Workbooks Budget: 

Since the workbooks have not been created, it is not possible to give exact printing costs at this 
time. We estimate that the books will cost approximately $1.25 per copy. All $5,000 will be 
used for their creation and reproduction. 

Quantity 	 Expenditure 

Printed Workbooks 
	

4,000 	 $ 5,000.00 ($1.25 per copy) 

Subtotal 
	

4,000 	 $5,000.00 

Total Budget for On-premise Video 
	

5,000.00 
Total Budget for Workbooks 

	
5,000.00 

Total Grant Amount Requested 	 $ 10.000.00 

Item 

Item 



YERMONT 
State of Vermont 
De ;rartment of Liquor Control 
13 Green Mountain Drive 
Montpelier, VT 05620-4501 
liquoreontroLvermont.gov  

[Phone] 802-828-2345 
[fax] 	802-828-2803 

Michael J. Hogan, Commissioner 

August 13, 2008 

Stephen Klein 
Chief Fiscal Officer 
Joint Fiscal Office 
One Baldwin Street 
Montpelier, VT 05633-5301 

Dear Mr. Klein: 

As per the advice of Rebecca Buck, our former advisor at the Joint Fiscal Office, we are writing 
to inform you of the status of a grant for $5,000 received by the Department of Liquor Control 
(DLC) from the National Alcohol Beverage Association (NABCA) in 2007. 

Originally, the DLC requested the grant funds be used to duplicate training films for alcohol 
sellers. These films are used in our alcohol education seminars and as part of the licensee in-
house training package. We had planned to collaborate with Burr and Burton Academy for the 
actual videography and editing of the film (free of charge). However, Burr and Burton was not 
able to take on our project and we were forced to seek other alternatives. After making 
numerous contacts with partners who would film our project for free and not finding one, we 
decided to use the grant funds to pay a professional filmmaker. We are in the process of 
contracting with Jim Eaton Productions, who is an approved vendor with the Chief Marketing 
Officer, after reviewing bids from three in-state vendors. Mr. Eaton was the lowest bidder. 

Because of the time it has taken us to explore all alternatives, we requested and received 
approval from the grantor (NABCA) to extend our grant through December 31, 2008 and to 
change the focus of our grant from making copies of the film to the actual production of it. 

Please contact me or the DLC's Business Manager, Jane Menard, with any questions you may 
have. 

Thank you, 

Marcia Lawrence • . 
Executive Staff Assistant, Commissioner's Office 
Vermont Department of Liquor Control 

Liquor Controi Board: 
Walter E. Freed. Chairman: .Inhn P Cnscarinn 	 71/f 
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From: 	 "Lawrence, Marcia" <Marcia.Lawrence@state.vt.us> 
To: 	 "nlavery@leg.state.vt.us" <nlavery@leg.state.vt.us> 
CC: 	 "Hogan, Mike" <Mike.Hogan@state.vt.us>, "Menard, Jane" <Jane.Menard@stat... 
Date: 	 10/8/2008 12:27 PM 
Subject: 	 DLC 2008 Grant 

Hello Nathan, 

As per our conversation on October 7, 2008, I am writing to give the Joint Fiscal Committee more information about our 2008 
request for acceptance of a $10,000 grant awarded to the Department of Liquor Control by the National Alcohol Beverage Control 
Association. In particular, I would like to address any concerns the Committee may have about meeting the timelines indicated on 
the grant which are January, 2008 to December, 2008. 

Though the time line for the grant started at the beginning of calendar year 2008, we did not initiate the acceptance process until 
August. This was due to our inability to partner with any organizations that would film our training videos for free. In June, we 
decided to change the focus of the portion of our grant award set aside for duplications of the video, and instead, ask the grantor, 
NABCA, if we could use the funds to film and edit our own videos. (We had already requested, and were granted, that our 2007 
NABCA grant for $5,000 be used for the initial planning and pre-production costs of new alcohol education videos.) NABCA 
approved our change and the DLC began interviewing and taking bids from potential filmmakers. Once we had a clear idea of 
exactly how we would spend our grant funds and had received approval from the grantor to make these changes, we began the 
State's grant approval process. 

Because the pre-production planning for our training films has already begun (using funds from our 2007 grant), we believe the 
films can be filmed and edited during the time period indicated on our Request for Grant Acceptance form (ending December 31, 
2008). The new student workbooks, which constitute the other training materials in our grant proposal, are done and ready to be 
printed, as soon as this grant is approved by the Joint Fiscal Committee. Please note that the workbooks were completed by our 
Education Division and no grant funds were used to pay for their creation. The grant is to be used strictly for the printing costs of 
reproducing the workbooks in quantities needed to train every server or seller of alcohol and tobacco within the state. 

We hope this clarifies some questions about our grant proposal. We respectfully request that the Joint Fiscal Committee approve 
our grant and that DLC is allowed to adhere to the time lines indicated on the grant proposal. 

Thank you, 
Marcia 

Marcia Lawrence, MSA 
Marketing/Customer Service Supervisor 
Vermont Department of Liquor Control 
13 Green Mountain Drive, Drawer 20 
Montpelier, Vermont 05620-4501 
(802)828-4932 
Marcia.Lawrence@state.vt.us  
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